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January 18, 2018 Minutes
at Sunrise Cafe in Middleton, ID, 6:30 p.m.
President Maria Redinger called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Those in attendance: Maria Redinger, Valerie Marshall, Heather Jaillett, Lynne Wing, Robin Willeman, Lee Clark, Pam 
MacFarlane, Jamey Robbins, Donna Bernardelli, Katherine Siegmann, Crystal Siegmann, Payton Siegmann, Ty 
Siegmann, Felicia Humpherys, Amy Humpherys, Jane Steele, Karen Mettler, and Shane Mettler. Guests: Rick and Nan 
Anderson, Lyle and Stacy Toresdahl, Valerie and Michael.

November's minutes were reviewed and approved by the club. Felicia motioned to approve and Jane seconded. 

Lynne gave the treasurer's report.

Year end balance was $4,657.98. Receivables were $50.00, which was the club's cash-on-hand deposited. The other 
$50.00 that accounts for the clubs cash-on-hand went to Valerie because the club's by-laws state that the secretary 
should maintain $50.00 in petty cash for club expenses, supplies, etc. This made the ending bank balance for January 
$4,607.98. It was noted that Valerie also has a copy of the audit approval for 2017. A motion was made by Pam to 
accept the Treasurer's report, Felicia seconded.

Old Business
Banquet: A new place is needed since the Golden Dragon has shut down; some ideas were the Jade Garden on the 
Boulevard, Idaho Pizza, Cold Mountain Creek in Emmett, Mr. Vee's on Tenth, Canton Cafe in Caldwell. Other than that 
everybody likes the system in which it runs and the awards (and pony names)!

Review of the Points System: Possible changes of the point value system have been brought up, so a committee was 
made which now includes: Lois, Felicia, Heather, Maria, and Valerie. Since clinics and shows are getting dates set up it
was said that all changes need to be done by next meeting.

Birt Arena dates for shows/clinics: The club has had the dates of June 9th, September 15th and October 20th saved at
Al Birt arena until decisions were made to keep all of them or not and what for. It was discussed and Felicia made a 
motion to move the show to June 9th and have a driving clinic/driving playday on September 15th. It was seconded 
by Jamey and then amended by Donna saying we would also keep our October 20th date for an in-hand only playday.

A show committee was made up, consisting of : Maria Redinger, Donna Bernardelli, Jamey Robbins, and Felicia 
Humpherys.

Playday committees consist of: Heather Jaillett, Felicia Humpherys, Jamey Robbins, Lynne Wing, Katherine and Crystal
Siegmann.

New Arena Venues: Lyle and Stacy Toresdahl came to the meeting and said that their arena, on Sand Hollow Rd, is 
available if it was something that would fit our needs. It's 60x120 feet, not totally enclosed but with mesh on the East
and West ends, doesn't have a lot of parking, but could probably fit us comfortably. 4-H'ers have steers there in the 
Spring, but availability is pretty much open. There are no arena lights and a portable bathroom would be something 
to think about for possible events. Prices may vary as the owners are new to this game.

Nampa Sanctioned Show awards: The decision to choose what the awards for our club's sponorships would be was 
tabled at the last meeting and this time decided that for both the High Point Youth B Mini and AMHA Amateur Level 
One would be a harness bag. Jane made a motion to accept and Pam seconded.



Felicia had a receipt for an ink catridge that she had to buy for printing last year's newsletters and wanted to be 
reimbursed the $22.xx. Pam made a motion to accept and Heather seconded.
Riata Riders sent a thank you note to our club for helping them support their IQHA Horse bowl team and Hippology 
team. The card will be in the secretary's box.

It was mentioned that the Mountain West club wants to know about our clinic dates so that they can attend!

New Business:
Warm-Up shows: Des Arab has their first one on February 10th at the High Desert Station, ISHSA is February 16th at 
Birt's, and the WHIPS has their Desensitizing clinic on February 24th at Birt's. (Same day as the ISHSA Year End 
Awards, but will be done by 4pm.) Hope to see you there!

Club clinics: It was decided to have a driving clinic earlier in the day on September 16th before the driving playday 
began. Other ideas were to also have a therapy horse clinic, one about showmanship, harnessing, points sheets, etc.

Pam also has some Lana Grieve Star Point Horsemanship DVD's that she is willing to lend out. There are also YouTube 
videos and these videos/discs cover A LOT!!!

Pam has calendars! They are $12.50, so let her know if you want one!
Donna spoke on behalf of the WHIPS club to let us know that they are willing to work with the mini group on 
flexibility of rules, etc. (To a certain safety standard.)for clinics and shows because they want more of our attendance!
A Dressage driving clinic could possibly be on March 24th and a show on the 25th, but Donna will get an affirmative 
on that.

Maria mentioned she had the receipt for the trophies for the End of the year Awards and it was a total of: $104.27. 
Pam motioned for the club to pay her back and Felicia seconded.

Katherine brought up the idea of having a raffle that continues for more than one show until we pick a show to give it 
away at and she would donate it. (Something to think about.)

For the Good of the Club: 
Door prize was won by Rick Anderson and he plans to bring the next one to the next meeting.

Next meeting will be February 15th at the Sunrise Cafe in Middleton, ID at 6:30 pm. where we will talk about new 
possible locations for meetings.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Valerie Marshall, Secretary

Thanks to Robin Willeman's hosting, several Miniature Horse owners gathered at her home to view some of
the DVDs in Lana Grieve's Starpoint Showmanship Series, to eat a scrumptious salad, and to socialize.

Several viewers were impressed enough that one enthusiast contacted Lana during the viewing to bring a
clinic to the Boise area in May. What a fine opportunity for us and all Miniature Horse owners and handlers

near here! Watch for details soon!

Would you like to see new photos on the website pages?
Send a photo to Pam for that purpose. Informal photos of you

and your Miniature Horses are welcome.



Happy New Year and Happy New Board of Directors 2018!

             
        

              
                     

                                                                                      

Valerie Marshall, Secretary

Heather Jaillett, Vice President

Robin Willeman, DirectorJane Steele, Director Kelli Phillips, Director

Maria Redinger, President

Lynne Wing, Treasurer



Christmas Parades
IDAHMC members participated in two Christmas parades, the Emmett Holiday Magic Night Light Parade and the 
Middleton Welcome to  Whoville Parade. Participants in costume had at least as much fun as their audience! In 
Emmett, the club's entry won second place, while in Middleton the club won two awards: Best Horse Group and Best 
Themed Horse Group.

Emmett Holiday Magic Night Light Parade photos submitted by Lynne Wing

  

   

See more parade photos on the Idaho Miniature Horse Club Facebook page.

Lynne Wing

Lois Cant and Lee Clark

Karen and Shane Mettler
Alishia Rea



Amy and Felicia Humpherys and Cassie Edelman

Jamey Robbins and Donna Bernardelli

Jane Steele



2017 Awards and Banquet
Photos submitted by Pete MacFarlane

Open Driving Horse Open In-Hand Horse
1st Royalty's Wild Dreams 1st Royalty's Wild Dreams
    shown by Valerie Marshall     shown by Valerie Marshall
2nd Bow Creek Lucks Legacy 2nd SP Dressed with a Splash of Elegance
    shown by Lois Cant     shown by Felicia Humpherys
3rd Little Branch Ricky Rocket 3rd Tuxedos Lucid Dreamer
    shown by Maria Redinger     shown by Heather Jaillett
4th Tuxedos Lucid Dreamer 4th T's Dressed to a Tee
    shown by Heather Jaillett     shown by Amy Humpherys
5th SP Dressed with a Splash of Elegance 5th Robin's Razzle Dazzle
    shown by Felicia Humpherys     shown by Valerie Marshall

Sanctioned In-Hand Horse Sanctioned Driving Horse
1st Rivenburghs Jeremiah Johnson 1st SP Dressed with a Splash of Elegance
    with Madison Holly     with Felicia Humpherys
2nd Abrias Dare to Return 2nd Comanche of Carousel Farms
    with Madison Holly     with Maria Redinger
3rd Royalty's Wild Dreams 3rd Royalty's Wild Dreams
    with Valerie Marshall     with Valerie Marshall
4th Royalty's Wild Dreams 4th DJS Farms It's Been a Pleasure
    with Maria Redinger     with Madison Holly
5th DJS Farm It's Been a Pleasure 5th Royalty's Wild Dreams
    with Madison Holly     with Maria Redinger

Minis Just for Fun All Around Adult
1st Royalty's Wild Dreams 1st Valerie Marshall
    with Valerie Marshall     with Royalty's Wild Dreams
2nd SP Dressed with a Splash of Elegance 2nd Felicia Humpherys
    with Felicia Humpherys     with SPS Dressed with a Splash of Elegance
3rd T's Dressed to a Tee 3rd Heather Jaillett
    with Amy Humpherys     with Tuxedos Lucid Dreamer
4th Tuxedos Lucid Dreamer 4th Lois Cant
    with Heather Jaillett     with Bow Creek Lucks Legacy
5th Bow Creek Lucks Legacy 5th Jane Steele
    with Lois Cant     with SP Dressed to Dream

All Around Youth 12 Years and Under
1st Amy Humpherys with T's Dressed to a T
2nd LeeAnn O'Leary with I'm a Special Show Girl

Maria Redinger, Lynne Wing, and Lois Cant



Lynne Wing and Pam MacFarlane Jane Steele Niki Phillips

Felicia Humpherys Lynne Wing Donna Bernardelli and Alishia Rea

Karen and Shane Mettler Kelli Phillips Robin Willeman

Lynne Wing and Lee Clark Jamey Robbins
Maria Redinger



IDAMHC held its Awards Banquet/Christmas part at the
Golden Dragon in Caldwell on Dec. 2, 2017. A big hit, as
always, was the presentation of trophies and plaques for
the most accumulated points in each of 7 categories.
Congratulations to all who participated in the Year-End
Awards! Lynne Wing presented informal awards, all with
the theme of "My Little Pony" horses and unicorns. Lynne
gave each person a certificate with a personality name and
description based on My Little Pony characteristics. What a
creative idea! 

Lois Cant, Felicia Humpherys, Amy Humpherys, Valerie Marshall, and Maria Redinger

Madison Holly photo by Casey McBride
at  the 2017 AMHA World Show 

Don and Lois Cant and guest Lynne Wing and Heather Jaillett Amy Humpherys

Lunch Buffett Courtney Phillips



Upcoming Opportunities



Des Arab Winter Show Series,
February 10 and March 31

Location: High Desert Station
24090 Blessinger Rd.

Star, Idaho

Pre Entries: $5.00, Entries on day of show: $6.00 Send Pre-entries to Kelschfamily@hotmail.com or
call Ginny Kelsch at 208-884-3071. Pre-entries must be received no later than Thursday @ 9 p.m.

prior to the show. Please include the following information: horse name, rider name, owner name
if different from rider, and the class numbers you wish to enter.

Show office opens at 9 a.m. Show starts at 10:00 a.m.
Classes are for all breeds, so Miniature Horses will be with big horses. Listed are only the classes in

which Miniatures could enter.

1. Halter Stallions 4. Showmanship 11 and Under
2. Halter Mares 5. Showmanship 18 and Under     
3. Halter Geldings 6. Showmanship 19 and Over

                             7. Showmanship 4H                             

qqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqq

Winter Warm-Up Show
Friday, February 16

Sponsored by ISHSA         Location: Al Birt Arena, Nampa
Show office opens at 5:30 p.m.      Show starts at 6:00 p.m.       Fees: $6.00 per class

Judge: Kade Atwood
No frills show! Bring a POTLUCK dish to share. Show, eat, and socialize!

Show Season is around the corner, so get those babies in the ring to work out the winter kinks!
All Pre-entries may be emailed and should include the folowing informatin: Horse name, rider
name, owner name, phone number, horse number, and the number of the classes you wish to

enter. We will collect the fees when you pick up your number or check in.
We will run a tab for riders, but ONLY with the deposit of a signed blank check or with a cash

deposit at the show office. Numbers will not be handed out without one of the above.
We will accept email entries until 7 p.m., Thursday, February 15.

Email or phone entries to: Shawn Charters chartersconsulting@gmail.com or 208-830-6123.

Halter:
Class 1: Halter Miniatures, all ages

Showmanship:
Class 5: Showmanship Miniatures, all ages

Driving:
Class 11: Pleasure Driving Small Cart

mailto:Kelschfamily@hotmail.com
mailto:chartersconsulting@gmail.com




TVPHC 2018 Winter Schooling Show Series
Friday, March 2, 9, 16, and 23

Location: Al Birt Arena, Nampa
Office opens at 5 p.m. with 1st class starting at 6 p.m. sharp!

To Pre-register, contact Shawn Charters at 208-830-6123 or via email at
chartersconsulting@gmail.com

Judges to be Announced
 

Fees: $5.00 if pre-entered by the day prior to the show; $6.00 day of show
plus $2.00 grounds clean up fee per horse

Halter class:
2. Halter Miniature Horses

Showmanship Class:
3. Showmanship Miniature Horses

Circuit High Points will be awarded in several categories, including Miniature Horse. You must enter 
at least 3 of the 4 shows to qualify.

qqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqqq

Idaho Equine Hospital Community Resource
On Wednesday, February 7, at 6:30 p.m., Alayne Blickle of Horses for Clean Water will 
present " A Holistic Approach to Manure Management."Also, Dr. Robin Knight will present 
information about internal parasite control and preventing parasite resistance. If interested, 
RSVP at 208-466-4613.

For Sale:

Two black leather headstalls with bits, good condition. $35.00 each
Contact Lee Clark if interested: 208-365-9439 or hollowtreehorses@q.com.

To submit info to the newsletter or website and newsletter advertising, contact Pam MacFarlane at
922-1685 or email pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com.
Newsletter: Please keep sharing photos and articles.
Advertising on Website: Items for sale (horses or other) can be added to the club website, including a 
photo. Items valued at $200 or more cost $5 (payable to IDAMHC and sent to Lynne Wing, Treasurer) and 
those under $200 are free.

mailto:pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com
mailto:hollowtreehorses@q.com
mailto:chartersconsulting@gmail.com


Memberships are applicable from Jan. - Dec. of the current year, so please renew soon. Exciting
activities are in the works! Applications are on the club website

www.idahominiaturehorseclub.com under Forms

January 2018 Membership

Baker, Gretchen & Jessica, 9600 W Brookside Ln., Boise, ID 83714 208-938-2003 
gmbaker@immersions.com
Bernardelli, Donna, 23128 Kingsbury Rd., Middleton, ID 83644, 859-7894 ohmcdonnas@gmail.com
Cant, Don & Lois, 106 Barbara Dr., Middleton, ID 83644, 585-2211 dlcant85@hotmail.com
Clark, Lee, P.O. Box 62, Emmett, ID 83617, 365-9439 Cell 447-9251 hollowtreehorses@Q.com
Dredge, Christine, Doug, Elyse, Nathan, Edward, Jack, & Lilly 435-231-1473 4907 Stamm Ln., Nampa, ID 
83687 christine_rees2003@yahoo.com
Edelman, Cassie, 22834 S 21st Ave W, Middleton, ID 84644, 801-824-0338 jumpingqueen@hotmail.com

Holly, Cheryl, 4700 Heath Way, Nampa, ID, 83687, 466-2370/891-4636 mholly6795@aol.com
Holly, Madison, 4700 Heath Way, Nampa, ID 83687, 466-2370/891-4636 madi.holly12@gmail.com
www.Hillcreekminiatures.com
Humpherys, Felicia & Amy, 22834 S. 21st Ave. W, Middleton, ID 83644, 982-8643 colormefarms@gmail.com
Hunting, Jeremy, Jessie, Jayden, Jordan, & Jaxxyn, 2199 N. Interlachen Way, Meridian, ID 83636 
jeremyhunting@msn.com 
Jaillett, Heather, 11800 Sweet Ola Hwy., Sweet, ID 83670 208-584-3324 hjaillett@yahoo.com

MacFarlane, Pam & Pete, 2416 S. Black Cat Rd., Kuna, ID 83634, 922-1685 pete_macfarlane@hotmail.com
Marshall, Valerie 12390 Long St. Loop, Middleton, ID 83644, 541-215-2732 Val.angel4evr  @gmail.com
Mettler, Karen and Shane, 1522 Greenfield Loop, Emmett, ID 83617 208-398-0042 shane@mettler.ws
Miskell, Barbara, 5025 Valle Grande Dr., Meridian, ID 83642 208-631-2616 phantasyarabians@yahoo.com
O'Leary, Jamie, Tim, LeeAnn, & Anthony  21820 Case Ln., Wilder, ID 83676 901-5824/631-9230 
olearysmowing@icloud.com 
 
Phillips, Kelli, Sarah, Courtney, & Dylan, 22868 River Rd., Caldwell, ID 83607 208-899-9086  
kellip1970@gmail.com
Phillips, Niki, 2210 E. Colter Bay Drive, Nampa, ID 83687 nikijane@att.net
Rea, Alishia & William Carlson, 1119 Johnson Ave., Emmett, ID 83617 208-365-0171/208-477-9345 
kick.ass.cowgirl@hotmail.com Whispering Sands Stable
Redinger, Maria, 12390 Long St. Loop, Middleton, ID 83644, 509-554-4567 shortmexican2mr@gmail.com
Reed, Beatrice, Timothy, Kwan, & Noah, 415 S. 16th St., Payette, ID 83611 208-405-1016 
2015beachbodycoach@gmail.com
*Robbins, Jamey, 23128 Kingsbury Rd., Middleton, ID 83644, 870-3660 jameyandshady@gmail.com

Thompson, Andrea, 4879 N. Skyline Dr., Eagle, ID 83616, 208-860-0247 billandreat@juno.com
Siegmann, Kathryn & Crystal, 5860 El Paso Rd., Caldwell, ID 83607 leathernlacetackstore@gmail.com
7 Bar S Livestock farm; Leather N lace Tack Store
Steele, Jane, 22834 S. 21st Ave. W, Middleton, ID 83644, horse_show_mom@msn.com
Willeman, Robin, 230 E. Lake Hazel Rd., Meridian, ID  83642, 887-3865 robinwilleman@gmail.com 
Wing, Lynne, 1530 W. South Slope Rd., Emmett, ID 83617, 365-7129/891-2986 ldw588@gmail.com
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